Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 ♦ Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ 
Email: promeast@comcast.net  Website: www.promenadeseast.com 
OCTOBER 10th, 2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Call Meeting to Order:




Peggy Riccio
On October 10th, 2016 at 7:00 pm
Proof of Notice of Meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas posted prior to 24 hours of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at the entrance to the elevators.  The agenda was also emailed to the owners that have supplied their email address to the office.
Roll Call: 






Peggy Riccio
Present: Peggy Riccio, Anne Heinen, Pat Vasquez, Bill Sullivan and Sheila Momeni – Absent: Linda Mattison and Bart Proud, a quorum was established.
Approval of Minutes





Anne Heinen
I would like to make a motion to approve the minutes of the September 12th, 2016 regular meeting as posted.  

The motion was made by Anne Heinen and seconded by Sheila Momeni. 

There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Officer’s Reports

a)  President’s Remarks




Peggy Riccio                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Good evening everyone. Thank you for coming.  Tonight we will be getting some updates on the water leak situation, carpet replacement and the presentation of the budget and insurance figures.
b)  Treasurer’s Report




Pat Vasquez

Promenades East Condominium Association continues to be financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of September 30th, 2016:
Operating Account checking_ $  75,854.88

SG Res. Acct Checking 
  $124,412.34
 
Damage Escrow       
$ 23,500.00

SG Reserve CDAR  

 $130,496.84

Charlotte State Reserve CD   $249,565.96

Reserves total

            $504,475.14



Owners with payments in arrears;
$3269.95 – In the hands of our attorney

$  759.85 – Has until 10-15-16 to pay or turned over for collection

$4029.80   Total

Committee Updates

a)  Architectural





Sheila Momeni

There was one architectural request, to install tile flooring, since the September 2016 meeting.

b)  Carpet Committee




Peggy Riccio

The carpet committee has yet to meet, will set a meeting date in the near future to evaluate the options.

c)  Budget/Insurance Committee



Peggy Riccio

The Budget/Insurance committee has finished the budget process.  The committee will present the proposed budget to the board later in this meeting.

d)  Water Leaks Committee




Ron Daneski

The water leaks committee has met with two general contractors that have been working on the water leaks, Gillis Construction and Artistry Painting.  The contractors lined out what they’ve done to address water leaks and their recommendations on how to proceed from here.  The committee decided to have Artistry Painting go to each window that has leaked at some time and check for any obvious areas of concern and address what they can.  Gillis Construction is checking with the county to see what their regulations and permitting would be to remove windows and fix and/or replace.  The committee also decided that Artistry Painting will get a lift in here and look for cracks or issues from the outside.  This cannot be done until Charlotte County has finished with their project on the property.  The committee went up on the roof and did identify some areas of concern that will be addressed with Gillis Construction.  Gillis Construction will remove one troublesome window and repair or replace in the near future.  One suggestion that seems to have merit is putting a flashing at the bottom of the windows. 

Old Business

a) Charlotte County Construction Update

Peggy Riccio

All vehicles parked in the outside south parking lot have been assigned alternate parking spaces for the duration of this project.  The south entrance to the garage is closed off, so all vehicles must enter and exit through the north entrance.  It is still uncertain how long this project will take but it could last until the end of October.  We appreciate your patience and cooperation through the completion of this project.

New Business

a) Insurance Approval




Peggy Riccio

There was very good news on the insurance this year.  The total cost for all insurance is $44,046.00 which is $8,563.00 less than last year and $9,534.00 less than what was budgeted for. In addition to this we lowered our peril deductible from $5,000.00 to $2,500.00 and increased our flood insurance on the clubhouse. Would anyone like to make a motion to approve the insurance as proposed?
A MOTION to approve the insurance as proposed was made by: Anne Heinen and seconded by: Pat Vasquez

Wally Piepmeier #422- Asked about reinsurance with our current carrier, was told that we would check into it and let him know.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
b) Budget Proposal from Committee


Pat Vasquez
The committee has met several times and has thoughtfully prepared a proposed budget for the boards review. I would like to present the recommended budget to the board, to be voted on at the November board of directors meeting.  The committee feels that this is a very good budget that will allow for maintaining the property and also allow for some property improvements.  The proposed budget is, once again, keeping the maintenance fees the same for the ninth straight year, partially because of the decrease in insurance. The budget that is presented also is fully funding the reserves.
Board Members Comments




Peggy Riccio

Peggy asked the board members for any additional comments, there were none.
Owner’s Comments





Peggy Riccio

Peggy asked audience if any owner would like to make any comments
Michael Greve #506- Asked about weeds growing in screen track, was told could spray with grass/weed killer.

Barb White #604- Having hot tub set at 102 degree instead of 104, was told already set at 102.  
Next Meeting Date: BOD Meeting: November 14th, 2016 @ 7:00 PM in the clubhouse 

Adjournment:  Do I have a motion to adjourn this meeting? Peggy Riccio

A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 pm was made by: Pat Vasquez and seconded by: Sheila Momeni
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
